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Dear Buzz Readers, 

 

A bumper packed edition of The 

Buzz for you to read with lots of 

events soon to take place in the  

community and each hoping that you 

will show your support when you are 

able. 

 

It  is great to report that three young 

people from our relatively small   

village have all graduated in recent 

months at their respectful  

universities.  Congratulations to 

Daniel, Sarah and Joanne. 

 

My spotlight is on someone I have 

wanted to interview for a long time 

because I believe he is a real        

gentleman and has lived in our     

village for about seventy five years. 

 

If you have anything for the next 

Buzz Newsletter please send it to me 

by 20th February 2013. 

 

Will you please note that I have 

changed my email address. It is now 

sheilacholwill@btinternet.com. 

 

Sheila Cholwill 
Editor 

 

 

Sheila Cholwill 

Kiming Marhamchurch Bude  

Cornwall EX230HH 

Telephone 01288 381350 
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Please support Audrey and her Poppy Appeal collectors when they 

call on you.  Your generosity is needed by The Royal  British Legion 

who  provide financial, social and emotional support to millions who 

have served or are currently serving in the Armed Forces, and their 

dependents. 
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FAMILY BONFIRE & FIREWORKS 
At Hedley Wood Caravan & Camping Park 

Bridgerule, Devon, EX22 7ED, 01288 381404, email 
alan@hedleywood.co.uk 

 

SATURDAY 3rd NOVEMBER 
Bonfire from 6.30pm, Fireworks at 7.00pm 

Bar & Restaurant open until late! 
Adults £5.00, Children (Under 12’s) £3.00 (Under 3’s Free) 

Ticket price includes hotdog! 

 

Sunday 4th November 
ROAST CARVERY LUNCH 

Served at 12.30pm 
Adults £6.45, Children £4.45 (Under 12’s) 

 

 

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY TIME 
 Historical Figures Fancy Dress  

at Hedley Wood! 
 

Adults £12.95, Children (Under 3 - 12’s) £8.95 
Price includes hot & cold buffet, visit by Father Christmas, 
Prizes for best Fancy Dress, children & adult party games & 

DISCO! 
 

 

Please call 01288 381404 or email alan@hedleywood.co.uk to     

enquire or book tickets at any of the events above! 

mailto:alan@hedleywood.co.uk
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PRELIMINARY NOTICE 
Date for your new diary 

 

Johnny Cowling is coming to Bridgerule 
Saturday 13th April 2013. 

WINE AND WISDOM 
Friday 30th November  

                         Bridgerule Village Hall   7.30pm 

 
With Question Master 

Helen Brookhouse 

 

Teams of 6   -    £4.00 per person 

To book a team please contact Mrs. C. Harris  

Tel: 01288 381329 

Proceeds for St. Bridget’s Church 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Bridgerule Early Years 

Bradford Pre-School 

      POTTERY DAY—Bridgerule Vilage Hall 
   Saturday 10th November 10am—2pm. 

Fun for all the family (no matter how artistic you are!) 

Mugs, plates, dishes, Christmas items and more. 

Come along and get creative!! 
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Dried Flower 
Arrangements 

Wood Turning By 
John Bell 

Forget Me Knot 

Neddlecraft 

Local pictures 

framed and      
un - framed 

Hand made bags 

Homemade Jams 
& Pickles 

Flutterby Cards 

Childrens Toys 

Nappy Cakes for 
babies and adults 

Fresh Fruit and 
Meat 

Home Made 
Cakes & 

Christmas Cakes 

Raffle with great prizes 

Hand Made Corn 
Dollies 

Clocks By Liz 

The Candle 
Works 

 

Emmagination 
Jewellery By 

Emma 

Tikityboo 

Bathbombs,  
Soaps etc 

 

Christmas Fair @ 

Hedley Wood 

Caravan Park – 

Bridgerule 

Saturday 10
th

 Nov  
& 

Sunday 11
th

 Nov 
 

10-00am – 4.00pm 
 

Gift and treats for all 

ages. Everyone welcome 
 

Hot food and drinks available 

Famous Carvery served on Sunday 

 

In aid of 2 great causes ... 
To help towards the rebuild of 

Marhamchurch Village Shop  

& 

         Parkinson’s Society 
Sweets & 
Goodies 

Full Moon 

Flowers 

Hand Knitted Tea 
Cosies 

AND SO MUCH 
MORE ..... 

                  

CHRISTMAS GIFT AND CRAFT FAIR 
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SEASON OF PEACE AND GOODWILL!! 

 

It all began with an iPhone........... 

 

March was when our son celebrated his 17th Birthday,  

and we got him an iPhone.   

He just loved it, who wouldn’t? 

 

I celebrated my birthday in July, and my wife made me very happy 

When she bought me an iPad. 

 

Our daughter’s birthday was in August so we got her an iPod touch. 

 

My wife celebrated her birthday in September so I got her iRon. 

 

It was around then that the fight started.... 

What my wife failed to notice that  the iRon can be 

Integrated into the home network with the iWash, 

iCook and iClean. 

This inevitably activates the iNag reminder service. 

 

I should be out of hospital next week!!!. 

 

               THE BRIDGE INN 
 

        FRIDAY 2ND NOVEMBER 

     HALLOWEEN DISCO 

     DJ - Cock ‘o’ the North 
 

 SUNDAY 23RD DECEMBER                 CHRISTMAS EVE 

             QUIZ                             JOIN IN AND SING YOUR FAVOURITE 

 Including Dress a Table                          CHRISTMAS CAROL                                           
               

                                     NEW YEARS EVE 
              Monday 31st December 

           DISCO 

                 with resident DJ Cock ‘o’ the North 
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Daniel has always lived in our village and  began  

his fulltime education at Bridgerule Primary School 

 in 1995 under the headship of Mrs. Sutton. 

At the age of 9 Daniel showed an interest in  

engineering when he and Rafe Chard, a pupil 

also at Bridgerule entered a Junior Knex  

competition  for Junior engineers and their 

success saw them  travel to Plymouth to collect 

their certificates. It was also during his primary  

education that Daniel began to play the baritone for 

Bude Town Band, taking part in various concerts  

and competitions.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

At the age of eleven Daniel continued his education 

at Holsworthy  Community College and where he  

later took his GSCE examinations. 

Daniel also enjoyed Rugby and played hooker from the age of thirteen until he   

entered university for Bude Rugby Football Club.  During this time he gained a 

trophy for most improved player. 
Very sadly in June 2005, as the result of a road accident Daniel at the age of 14 felt 

the tragic loss of his sister, Tracey. To further his education Daniel chose then to 

study for his ‘A’ levels. This he did at Budehaven Community College and received 

good results, which gained him an entrance into the University of the West of Eng-

land at Bristol to study Motor Sport Engineering for 3 years. 

For one of these years Daniel was required to have a work placement.  For this 

Daniel applied to the famous Red Bull Racing Team alongside 800 other             

applications!  Daniel was invited for an interview when the final 50 applicants had 

been chosen and he was even shortlisted to the final four but was not successful in 

securing the placement. Whilst at university  Daniel worked for Generation Aston 

Martin Racing as  part of the pit crew.  During his time with the team he worked at 

several race meetings at Silverstone Circuit.  When Daniel wasn’t studying and 

when he came home on breaks he enjoyed and still continues to build the cars and 

compete in driving in banger racing, travelling as far as Portsmouth in  Hampshire 

and to St. Day in Cornwall.    

In June 2012 Daniel gained a Bachelor of Engineering  Degree and he and his 

proud parents travelled to Bristol Cathedral in July for the graduation service. 

Whilst actively looking for employment since his graduation  Daniel is at present 

working on a dairy farm near  

Highampton.   

Daniel is the only son of Gary and  

Shirley Abbott of Carn Venn.  

 

The editor thanks Daniel for his  

interview and wishes him well in 

his chosen career. 
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Improve your home with local handcrafted pine/ oak  

  fire surrounds which can be waxed or stained to your requirements 

 

OR  Make your garden stand out with local made to measure 
               PERGOLAS         ARCHES             PICKET FENCING           
         PLUS MUCH MORE FROM OUR GARDEN RANGE 

 

To have a chat about our range contact STEVE on 01288 331123 

 

 

 

Local family garden business 

Established 12 years 

   pergolas                patios     

            water features     dry stone walling                  

        fencing / decking     jet blasting service                                                    

              General  Garden Maintenance 

 

    For a friendly reliable service contact COLIN on 01288 382863                                

   email:  fiona.oreilley255@btinternet.com 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE COFFEE MORNINGS 

Originally started by the late John Stoneman the Coffee Mornings, held in 

the village hall on alternate Tuesdays, have been run, over the last 7 years, 

with tremendous commitment by Gwynneth and Ron Cameron. At the end 

of the year they will be hanging up their aprons and handing over the tea 

towels to Pat and Alec Johnston.                                                                 

Pat & Alec moved to Bridgerule, from Cheshire,5 years ago. Pat had spent 

40 years as a Nursing Sister and Alec is a Chemical Engineer.  Although 

"retired" Alec still travels the world as an Independent  Consultant in High 

Level Technical Risk  Assessment.                                                           

For the Coffee Mornings to flourish we ask for your continued support 

and help. Why not visit David in the Mobile Library for your books then 

drop in for coffee and cake afterwards? We even have a raffle and you 

don't need to be "Over 50" to join us. We look forward to welcoming you.  
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         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezlyn Kennels  

  Titson nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 
 

 Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

 Individual Runs 

 Large Play Runs 

 Grooming Service 

  Doggy Day Care                                              Tel: +44 (0) 1288 361680 

  Pick Up and Return Service available             email:  info@breezlyn.co.uk 

                         web:     www.breezlyn.co.uk 

LOGS FOR SALE 
Split Hardwood 

Delivered Locally 

 

 Approximately  2.5cu.m.  (3½ Tonne Tipper)                

 Full Load  £125       Half Load   £65 

 

Please Telephone George 

01288  381195 

JON DAVIS 07779782716 

SOUTHWEST BOUNCY CASTLES.CO.UK 

       ADULT AND KIDS  

      BOUNCY CASTLES  

 SUMO WRESTLING SUITS 

      BUNGEE CHALANGE 

        GARDEN GAMES 

       INFLATABLE SLIDES  

         MARQUEE HIRE               

       GLADIATOR DUEL     
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Anybody who would like to come CAROL SINGING in the 

village on     Wednesday 12th and the following Wednesday 19st 

December is most welcome. 

 
We meet on the 12th at the Christmas tree in the centre of the village (opposite Bridge 

Inn) and on 19th  at the lamp post/bus stop near Littlebridge Cross.  Both times we 

meet at 6.30 pm 

 

Wednesday 12th is the one that makes you feel that Christmas has arrived.  We’d 

like adults to come along and accompany the children from Bridgerule Primary 

School, and when they sing “Away in a manger” you can’t help having a lump in 

your throat – it’s just so lovely!  We usually go back to the school for a hot drink 

(although this hasn’t been decided yet this year) before dispersing, and we finish 

about 8.30.pm 

On the 19th  we usually have quite a few adults, but children are most welcome     

accompanied by an adult. We sing around Littlebridge and Southfields area and try 

and do the centre of the village. Again we finish about 8.30pm and it is not unknown 

that some of us go the Bridge Inn afterwards to “wet our whistle”. 

 

Collections are made from the houses using tins, whilst some of us sing in a group 

under a nearby lamppost – layers of warm clothing and the carrying of torches are 

recommended. Last year we collected nearly £100 from the kind, generous people of 

Bridgerule, and all the money is divided equally between the Church, the Chapel and 

the School. 

 

Carol sheets are provided. 

For more information please contact Chris or Rose Hitchings 01288 381129 or 

call at Meadows Barn. We would love to see you! 

PVCu WINDOWS & DOORS   CONSERVATORIES   KITCHENS & BATHROOMS   
GLASS BALUSTRADES   BUILDING SUPPLIES 

Kings Hill Industrial Estate, Bude EX23 8QN                                

www.kjbromell.co.uk                                 01288 357020 

 

 we manufacture, supply and fit double glazed PVCu windows, doors and  
custom designed conservatories 

    we design and supply beautiful, functional kitchens, bathrooms and wet  
rooms to help you create your ideal home 

    open up the view from your patio or balcony with glass balustrading       
supplied and fitted by our skilled craftsmen 

    at our site in Bude we have a large building supplies shop, trade and public.  

http://www.kjbromell.co.uk/
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Mr. Ben Ashton was born on December 21st 1915 at 

 Darracott Kilkhampton with part of the then family 

farm now forming part of Tamar Lakes. 

Ben attended Kilkhampton Primary School and at the 

age of eleven he began attending  Dunheved College 

now called Launceston College. 

Upon reaching the age of 14 after taking his final exams 

he began working on the family farm at Darracott.  In 

1937 Mr. Ashton Senior sold Darracott and the family 

moved to rented accommodation at Forda                   

Kilkhampton. 

Southlands Farm Bridgerule was where Ben together with his mum, dad and sister 

Marion then moved to. Renting the farm at first and later buying it from the      

Kingdom family. 

When war broke out Ben joined the Home Guard. He remembers that one      night 

in every nine dressed in uniform and armed with a rifle he and other   members of 

the Home Guard would go to Highfield. Their shift was from 9.00pm to 6.00am and 

their job was to  patrol the roads at Bridgerule in case of enemy attack.                                                                                               

He also joined the Holsworthy Signallers and  part of his training in the    Signallers 

was to learn the Morse Code.  During the war about six acres of potatoes were 

grown at Southlands alongside other vegetables and the Italian and German         

prisoners of war who were being held in a camp in Holsworthy were transported by 

coach to Southlands and other local farms to assist in the husbandry of the land. An 

officer would be sent with these men and Ben remembers them helping to dig the 

potatoes on his father’s farm and also the clearing of some woods.  

 Ben also recalled when the workmen would use the heavy horses on his dad’s farm 

to carry out specific tasks at Southlands.                                                                 

Ben recalls that the first tractor he bought was a new Fordson costing £185 and said 

that  Southlands was the first farm in Bridgerule to have a tractor with rubber tyres.  

Ben has always been interested in cars and remembered that the  first car his father 

had  was a new Morris Oxford bought in 1924  at a cost of £300 from Messrs. Cann 

Medlands  Garage in Bude, now the Esso  Garage.                                                     

A major part of Bens farming life was to buy and sell good stock and that interest is 

still there today. When he began farming in 1938 he recalls paying about £15 per 

head for good store cattle and £18/£20 for a cow and calf.                                         

Ben liked to travel to dances and it was at one such dance after an Annual Launces-

ton Horse Show that he met a Miss Barbara Ward from Lifton and in 1945 at Lifton 

Parish Church she became his wife.   

Spotlight on Mr. Ben Ashton ...................... 
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The honeymoon being spent in Bournmouth and on their return they began  

married life living  at Southlands with Ben’s parents. 

In 1946 their only daughter, Celia was born. Celia lives with her husband Victor at 

Stitworthy Farm Clovelly. 

In about 1952 Ben contracted polio and had to spend three weeks in an  Isolation 

Hospital in Plymouth. Visitors going to see him could only speak to him through a 

glass screen. 

Ben remembers the family selling their own produce of  butter, poultry, rabbits and 

apples regularly at a market near to the Neetside in Bude. He also recalls pigs at 

Southlands years ago contracting Swine Fever and all of the carcasses having to be 

buried at least six foot deep and covered in lime.  

In 1955 Mr. and Mrs Ashton Senior built a bungalow very near to Southlands and 

retired  to ‘The Gables’ Bridgerule.  The late Mr. Wilfred Westlake was employed 

by Ben for many years as a farm worker and even after Ben’s retirement he  

continued to work for Bens son-in-law at  Stitworthy.  

Ben semi-retired in 1976 and both Barbara and Ben have enjoyed going on         

holidays.  One of the favorites' was in 1981 when they travelled to  Australia, Hong 

Kong and Thailand for six to seven weeks.  

In 1991 Mr and Mrs. Ashton passed their stone farm buildings on to their daughter, 

Celia. These buildings were then converted and in 1992 Southlands Court          

Residential Home was officially opened.  One of its employees since the official 

opening has been Winnie, wife of the late Wilfred Westlake who had been           

employed by Ben when Southlands was a farm. 

Ben has been a member of Holsworthy Bowling Club and in addition to playing 

local matches he enjoyed spending a week away during the summer playing clubs 

further a field  

At the age of 96 Ben still drives his car and regularly attends the local  Methodist 

Chapel. He was for many years a Treasurer of the chapel.  He enjoys watching   

television especially sport and in particular football, tennis and cricket.  His                        

favourite football team being Manchester United.  He also enjoys political          

programmes on television and reads the daily newspaper.  Ben also takes great 

pride in his garden which is full of mature 

shrubs and plants which when  the editor  

visited was absolutely lovely. 

 

Ben and Barbara have been married for 

66 years and have two grandchildren,  

Robert and Claire and three great grand  

children, Nathan, Melissa and Caitlin. 

 

 

 

I sincerely thank Mr. Ashton for allowing me to interview him and wish 

him a very happy 97th Birthday in December.  
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           The first to fly the nest from Glebe House ... 

                                                 Our eldest daughter Sarah graduated this         
            summer from the University of Wales at  
           Swansea with a BA (hons) in Educational  
           Studies. Having loved her student years, she  
           is now sharing a house in Exeter and starting  
           her teaching career at the lovely Lympstone  
           Church of England Primary School. 

                                                    In her three years at University, Sarah           
         volunteered to work at two local schools,              
         Holsworthy Primary School and our own   
         Bridgerule Primary School. She loved the happy 
family ethos of our village school and the support of all the team there and 
the Key Stage 1 children. Sarah was invited to do her final year research 
project there and this, together with Maura Furber and Barry Williams' kind 
references, all helped Sarah 'on her way' and we all   reflect very warmly and 
appreciatively on those experiences.                                                                                                                

On Sarah's final day before the school paused for the summer holidays, and 
prompted by the Olympic & Paralympic events, she brought in some of her 
GB Swimming Team kit and her many medals from her GB Paralympic 
swimming years. She enjoyed  recounting her memories and experiences to 
a rapt audience of students & teachers, sharing the wearing of medals and 
costumes (!) as she chatted about the races, here and abroad, and the     
British and World records she achieved in her competitive days. Hopefully 
doing her little bit to ‘Inspire a Generation’!                                                

Sarah is the daughter of Michael and Alison Timms of Glebe House.          
On behalf of The Buzz readers the editor wishes to congratulate Sarah 
on her graduation and wishes her well in her chosen career especially 
in her first teaching appointment at Lympstone. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD  WATCH   by John McDougall -Tel 01288 381237 

Neighbourhood watch is about looking after yourself and your neighbours.  That’s 

not prying. Just being careful.  A friend of mine suffered a burglary. They drew the 

curtains. Over the road a neighbour thought it strange as my friend never drew the 

curtains.  Inside, the burglars took what they wanted- unseen. The neighbour was 

dismayed when it was known about, as the strange fact of drawn curtains had alert-

ed them. 

Do not give any bank details to people who telephone you. Think on it! Why would 

they want to know?         

      P.S.  HAVE YOU LOST A BIKE?          
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Joanne began her fulltime  education at 

Marhamchurch Primary School. 

At the age of eleven she transferred to 

St Josephs in Launceston and Joanne 

remained there until she had completed 

her GCSE   examinations. 

  

To study for her ‘A’ levels Joanne 

transferred to Shebbear College. 

 

After completing her final exams at 

Shebbear College Joanne began a three 

year course at Loughborough University 

in Sport Science and Management. 

As reported in an earlier Buzz Joanne  

spent  three months last summer working in and visiting parts of America  

including as she said the completely crazy and hectic but amazing New York 

City before returning to complete her university degree.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

When Joanne has not been studying and when she came back to her family 

home she has been employed at the Falcon Hotel. 

In June of this year Joanne graduated with a 1st Class Honours. 

Joanne is the youngest daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Gardener of Buttsbeer 

Farm.   

We congratulate Joanne and wish her every success in her chosen       

career. 

BRIDGERULE SHOP UPDATE FOR THE BUZZ.                                                    

After consultation with Tony and Dawn, a revised planning application 

has been submitted to The Council. In essence the proposal will remain 

the same however the rear of the shop will be extended slightly to provide 

storage and washing facilities on the ground floor. The shop front will 

also be re-designed to a more traditional format. We are presently in      

negotiations with our tenants regarding the logistics of re-locating the 

shop while refurbishment works are in progress. 

Albert Cottage has now gone under offer to local couple and there is    

considerable interest in the remaining property.                                             

We will continue to update the web site jubileeterrace.com and as always 

we are happy to answer any questions  or concerns 

(info@jubileeterrace.com)  you may have.  Dan  
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 BUDE EYE CENTRE 
     13 Queen Street      Bude     EX238AY 
      Tel:  01288 350041      Fax:  01288 350140      

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk      info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
    
    Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly     Large selection of Spectacle Frames and 

                      Sunglasses Incl Ranges    Same Day Service Available                
                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

E 

BRIDGERULE CARNIVAL 2012 SUMMARY OF 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 

Income from Skittle Night Bar       324.10     Expenditure Queens Expenses 150.00 

             from Dog Show                   89.50     St Johns Ambulance                 122.40 

             from Open Mill                  104.00    Advert in local paper                118.08   

Income from Carnival Stalls                          Pipe Band                                 120.00 

including Raffle/ BBQ/Skittles/      688.40   Carnival Prize money               136.00 

     Bottle Stall & Football Tombola              White Hart Bar Supplies          138.78       

                                                                             (Skittle Night)  

Street Collection                               89.45     Competition Prize Money         60.00                

Donations                                       205.00      Miscellaneous                         116.08  

 

Total Income                                £1520.45                                                  £961.34 

St Bridget’s Church, The Methodist Church, Bridgerule Primary School and 

TheVillage Hall will each receive a donation of £100.00. 
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We have had a busy start to the new school year! The theme of our learning 

this term across the whole school is 'Go Green!', where the children are   

learning about recycling projects and caring for the environment. Already the 

whole school has visited Rosemoor Gardens in Torrington to take part in  

exciting learning activities eg making their own recycled paper. The children 

have also undertaken their week of swimming lessons with some fantastic 

achievements. We have some up and coming events where we would like to 

welcome the community to come and celebrate with us. October 24th at 2pm, 

the school will be holding it's Harvest Festival and our Christmas               

performance will be on 18th December at 6pm both at the Parish Hall. We 

would love to see as many of you as possible. 

We have an extremely supportive PTFA group, known as FOBS (Friends Of 

Bridgerule School) who undertake fundraising events for our children. For 

example, the whole school, once again, will be travelling to the Queen's The-

atre in Barnstaple to see Robin Hood, the seasonal panto, as a Christmas 

treat. Oh yes we will! If you would like to join the hardworking throng, 

please do contact the school. This is for all friends of the school, you don't 

have to be a parent. 

The school recently held a Macmillan coffee afternoon, where members of 

the coffee club came along and joined us. We donated cakes and tasty treats 

and held a raffle and raised the amazing amount of £121 in just over an hour! 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who supported this and to those who came 

and socialised with us, making this worthy cause a most enjoyable occasion. 

We are a happy, vibrant school who welcomes the community into school at 

any time. If you would like to come and visit, we should be delighted to    

welcome you. Equally, if any of you would like to receive a school            

fortnightly newsletter please do contact Mrs Sue Bowden on 01288 381366 

  

 

Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 
website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 
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NEATE    

FEET  

 
For all your foot 

health needs 

 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

 *Painful Callus Reduced 

 *Toenail Clipping 

 *Ingrowing Toenails 

 *Painful Corns Removed 

 *Paddings & Dressings 

 *Verrucae Treatment 

 *Reflexology 

Everything you require to keep 

your feet pain free 

Claire & Simon Neate  DIP-

CFHP 
Qualified foot health practitioners 

  

  

 

Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 
website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 

  

 

 

 

 

BRIDGERULE 

MOBILE  

LIBRARY 

 

November 6th and 20th 

December 4th and 18th 

 

Uplands 10.00am 

Village Hall 10.35am 

 

LOTTERY  

MACHINE  

NOW IN! 
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Recital by international pianist, James Lisney  
Bude Music Society is delighted to welcome James Lisney to the Minstrels Music 

Centre, Canworthy Water, on Sunday 18th November at 3 pm. James Lisney’s      

celebration of his fiftieth birthday this year has included five concerts at the         

Amsterdam Concertgebouw, and Schubert recitals in Stamford, Leipzig, Brussels 

and Berlin – and now here, where he will delight us with his ‘velvet touch and wide 

range of colour’ (The Telegraph) when playing pieces by Mendelssohn, Debussy, 

Chopin and Schubert. Tickets cost £12 at the door, full-time students free. If you 

would like to go but have no transport, please ring Kate on 01288 350568. 

 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 

 

 

 

          November 4th           Rev. J. Henry   (Sac)      9.30am. 

          November 11th         Mr. J. Hawkins             11.00am. 

          November 18th         Mr. C. Parish                11.00am. 

          November 25th         Mr. J. Guy                    11.00am.  

 

          December   2nd      Rev. John Henry           9.30am    Sac 

          December   9th          Mr. Ray Cox                11.00am 

          December  16th         Rev Paddy Kyle           11.00am 

          December  23rd  CAROL SERVICE—Rev Neal Street       

                     Joint Service with St. Bridget’s Church  - 6.30pm. 

      

    At the recent Harvest Festival the sum of £340 was raised for 

    Chapel Funds. Thank you to those who supported it. 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 

   6.30- 7.30PM            £3.00 
Lisa Wood  Telephone:  07920867735 

Facebook: Lisa Wood-Fitness Bude 
Facebook group (Add) : Lisa’s Bude & Bridgerule ZUMBA CREW 
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Sheila’s Mentions: 

     Birthday wishes to: 

     Kimberley Cann for the 10th November. 

              Pauline Latham for the 14th November. 

              Winnie Westlake for the 24th November. 

 

   Congratulations to Travis Cann - 18th Birthday on 7th December. 

 

              Barry Lucas will be 40 on the 8th December. 

              Mary Bryant for the 10th December. 

              Colin Cholwill for the 10th December. 

     Kelvin Davy for the 10th December 

              Sylvia McDougall for the 20th December. 

 

    Happy Birthday to Mr. Ben Ashton  -  97 on 21st December. 

              Katherine Davey for the 24th December. 

              Chris Hitchings also for the 24th December. 

              Tanya Peschke for Christmas Day. 

     

Congratulations to Ross Palmer and Gemma Brett on the occasion of their 

engagement on the 6th October.          

 

To whom it may concern: 

As a member of the hall committee I wish to comment that  hot and cold 

water has always been accessible in the village hall but occasionally due to 

wear and tear things break down and need to be repaired but dishes have 

never been washed in cold water! 
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PARROT GONE A-MISSING ! 
There’s a parrot – gone missing – in Bridgerule, 

And a lady called Gale – is distraught, 

If you see him – then please could you phone her – 

She longs for the day – he is caught. 

 

Now Michael’s the chap who released him …. 

A ‘mistook’ that he clearly regrets 

        He searches each day for dear ‘Brucie’ 

     We British – do love – all our Pets. 

 

Now Brian – (quite new to the village) 

Is a keen parrot-spotter – for sure – 

Always searching – while walking his 2 fluffy dogs 

His binoculars – kept by the door. 

Our Shirley – each day – looks up to the trees 

Just hoping – this parrot – she’ll see 

And quaintly – she squawks – in a strange parrot-voice 

“Cup of Tea - for Brucie – cup of tea !!!” 

Keep looking – please - for this African Grey 

Who’s sadly all LOST and ALONE … 

You’ll know him if ever you meet – beak to beak 

He can mimic the ring of a PHONE. 

One day – this Brucie – was spotted – 

Sharing breakfast – with 5 or 6 hens 

When their dog – saw this grey-fluffed-up foreigner 

Sharing corn – with HIS - feathered friends !!!! 

 

But Brucie – who is friends - to all doggies 

Whether massive – or medium – or small … 

Just turned towards … all the barking – 

And screeched “Where’s yer ball ? – Where’s yer BALL !” 

 

The poor dog was terribly startled 

That this grey-feathered ‘hen’ – had just TALKED 

It turned-tail and RAN – for the safety of HOME 

Only venturing out …. for his WALKS !!! 

There are posters  – all round the village 

In the Pub and the Post Office Stores 

Asking for - sightings of Brucie   

And offering - a handsome - REWARD. 

We’re NOT giving up – ‘till we FIND HIM 

This bird – that has got himself lost 

YES, we’ll keep on listening – and looking 

Until FOUND – whether living OR ................                      By Rose Hitchings. 
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Southlands Court 
 offers 

* 

full time care,  
respite/holiday care 

and day care 
* 

Peacefully  
Situated 

* 
Regular activities  

Humphrey Pullar 
      PROFESSIONAL 

    CHIMNEY SWEEP 
 

        NACS  & HETAS 

 

  Full Brush and Vac Service 

  Birds Nests Removed 

  Smoke Testing 

  Appliance Servicing 

  Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

              Tel:   01409 240138 

                  Mob: 07984406290 

 
Email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 

         Proud to be of service 
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BRIDGERULE SHOWS ITS SUPPORT TO 

THE BIG COFFEE MORNING FOR MACMILLAN NURSES 

Dian Kirby and Kirsty Dunkin held a Big Coffee Morning recently in   

support of the Macmillan Nurses at Tackbear Farm House and raised 

£130.  It was enjoyed by everyone, even Lulu the dog and Dian and Kirsty 

thank everyone for their support. 

Macmillan Coffee morning held on 4th Oct, by the Lucas's at Elm Park,  

Bridgerule raised £220! A huge 'thanks' to everyone who came and helped  

and to those who donated cakes. We had a fabulous selection of cakes on  

offer to sample. The morning was hopefully enjoyed by all who came for  

such a worthy cause. 
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4th November  9.30 am          Pyworthy Morning Prayer 

   9.45 am Pancrasweek Eucharist 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

   6.30 pm Pyworthy Commemoration of the 

       Faithful Departed 

 

11th November 9.30 am Pyworthy Eucharist/Act of Remembrance 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist/Act of Remembrance 

 

18th November 9.30 am Pyworthy Morning Prayer 

   9.45 am Pancrasweek Eucharist 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

 

25th November 9.30 am Pyworthy Eucharist 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

 

2nd December  9.30 am Pyworthy Morning Prayer 

   9.45 am Pancrasweek Eucharist 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

   4.00 pm Pyworthy Advent Carol Service 

 

9th December  9.30 am Pyworthy Communion by Extension 

           11.00 am Bridgerule Christingle 

   4.00 pm Pyworthy Christingle 

 

16th December 9.30 am Pyworthy Morning Prayer 

   9.45 am Pancrasweek Communion by Extension 

           11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

   3.00 pm Pyworthy Christmas Carol Service 

23rd Decembe  9.30 am Pyworthy Eucharist 

 

                       11.00 am Bridgerule Eucharist 

   6.30 pm Bridgerule Methodist Chapel Carol Service 

24th December 11.00 am Pyworthy Crib Service 

   11.00 am Bridgerule Crib Service 

   11.15 pm Pyworthy Midnight Mass 

 

25th  December 9.30 am Bridgerule Christmas Morning Eucharist 

   11.00 am Pancrasweek Christmas Morning Eucharist 

 

30th December 10.30 am Pyworthy Benefice Eucharist 

PYWORTHY WITH PANCRASWEEK AND BRIDGERULE 

FORTHCOMING SERVICES 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
AND 

RED POST GARAGE 
 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  

Breakdown Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 
 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post 
Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770   Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 
Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 

JON PIPER 
PLUMBING AND HEATING 

Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Serving,Central 
Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

 
DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 
e-mail: info@jonpiper.co.uk 

 
24 hour call out service 

Frames & Things 

John Williams 
 (Bespoke Picture Framer) 

Gicle’e Printing 

(Large Format Digital Printing into Canvas our Specialty) 

Sublimation Printing 

(Mugs, Plates, Plaques, Clothing etc) 

: (01288) 381702 
E-Mail: frames.andthings@btconnect.com 

Web Site: www.framesandthings.co.uk 

37 Southfields,  
Bridgerule,   
EX22 7DX 



30 

 

 

 

 

        REMOVALS            GARDENING 

          

      HOUSE CLEARANCE                      GARDEN CLEARANCE 

        

         ANYTHING                       HEDGING  

   MOVED          AND                                                     

         ANYWHERE                  FENCING    

                           TEL: 01288 361798   MOBILE 07788197360 
                                                             FREE QUOTATIONS 

                                                     LICENSED WASTE CARRIER           

THE VAN MAN 

THE BRIDGE INN 
 

GENERAL KNOWLEDGE QUIZ 
Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 
Plus 

Bingo and Irish Bingo 
 

Jammin  Nights    -  Mondays 8.00pm 

 
Telephone:  01288 381 316                        Food Available 

 

        

                          Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 
4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

 

 

Tel: 01288 381676    e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

 

www.mastersminiatures.com 
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The following parishioners and local businesses have kindly agreed to 

sponsor ‘The Buzz’. 
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                Darren & Amanda Linney - Hollybank 

P.J. Bobcat Hire— Mr C Cholwill                  Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer 

St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                      John & Jean Hammond—Kildare 

Mr and Mrs C Hitchings  - Meadows Barn   Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill 

Mr and Mrs T. Brock—The Green                Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows. 

Mr and Mrs Field  - 10 Southfields                Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields. 

Mr and Mrs Hodges  - Southfields                 Les & Betty Slade—The Green 

Cliff and Liz Seymour-Smith  - Glencarne    Mr & Mrs Allison  -   

Mr and Mrs J Gardener  - Buttsbeer Farm     Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green 

Mr and Mrs G Cleave  -  Garden Ridge         Michael & Jackie Crocker  - Festonia 

Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank            Bridgerule Coffee Club 

Stephen and Sandie -  Southfields          Mr & Mrs. G. Cooper 32 Southfields 

Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                           Mr & Mrs. Bayliss  -  The Forge 

Mr J. Dell  -  Cross Park      Mrs. C. Gee  -  Southfields 

Mr and Mrs Heal  - Ashleigh                        John & Hilary Greenstreet  - Dux Farm 

Mr and Mrs. W. Eastcott  -  Littlebridge       Steve and Jo South  -  Brensham House 

Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer  -  Silverstone         Carol and Ian Baker - 

Michael & Alison Timms -Glebe House      Paul and Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge 

Mr. And Mrs. J. Palmer  -  Holsworthy        Barry & Lisa Lucas—Elmpark 

Sandy and Linda  -  Lustleigh     Mr. & Mrs. Pickett— Southfields. 

Mr. Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                   Mr. & Mrs. Keen -Littlebridge Meadows 

Mr. And Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies            Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn  

Mr & Mrs. Ray. Bewes  -  The Green           Mr & Mrs. Thompson - Littlebridge 

Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                        Michelle and Paul Rimmer - 

Mr & Mrs. D. Hale  -  Lodgeworthy             

Mr and Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines 

Nigel and Krista  - Tackbear 

Christopher and Heather Darwin— Scotland Farm 

Bridgerule Ladies Skittle Club 

Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas—Little Bridge Meadows 

Ron & Marion Abbott—Bridge Park 

Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks. 

Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields 

Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin 

Mr. &. Mrs. Hutchings  - Bude 

Tony & Linda Goodman—Bridge Park 

Ron & Gwyneth Cameron  - Southfields                    Also those who did not 

Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                          wish to be named 

Trevor & Sue Bowden - Churchtown Farm 

Terry & Julie Reddicliffe—Larapinta 

Michael & Linda Moore -The Green 

Mr. &. Mrs. B. Ashton—Southlands 
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  Saturday November 3rd  Hedley Wood Firework Display  From 6.30pm 

  

 Tuesday 6th November Over 50’s Coffee Morning -  10.30am.  

 

  Saturday November 10th   Pottery Day  - Village Hall  10.00am -2.00pm 

 

  Sat/Sun  November 10th/11th  Craft Fair -Hedley Wood  10.00 - 4.00pm 

 

  Tuesday November 20th  Over 50’s Coffee Morning -10.30am. 

 

  Wed 21st November      Parish Council Meeting - Village Hall - 8.00pm 

 

  Friday November 30th    Wine and Wisdom - Village Hall  -   7.30pm   

 

  Tuesday December 4th  Over 50’s Coffee Morning - 10.30am 

 

  Wed December 5th       Christmas Carol Concert -Village Hall-7.30pm 

 

  December 12th/19th     Carol Singing around the Village  - 6.30pm 

 

  Tuesday 18th December  Over 50’s Coffee Morning - 10.30am 

 

  Tuesday 18th December - Bridgerule Primary School -Village Hall 

          Christmas Production. 

 

  Wed December 19th     Parish Council Meeting - Village Hall - 8.00pm 

 

 

 

 

Booking clerk for Village Hall is   Sheila Cholwill 

   Telephone:  01288 381350. 

 


